
A warm welcome awaits you at
Eatons Evangelical Church

meeting on Sundays at  
Crosshall School, Gt.North Road

Family Service - 10.30am
Evening events as advertised

‘Energise’ for 11-16’s - monthly

Further information  
www.eatons-church.org.uk

C & A Hurst Opticians
Registered Opticians

& Contact Lenses
359, Great North Road Eaton Socon

Telephone: 01480 406002Please note – we are not a political group. We are supported 
by all political parties and are not part of one. 

Lots more news and views inside.
If you have any news or views please send 

to the Chairman or the Editor no later 
than 20th July 2007 or inclusion 

in the next issue.
We look forward to hearing from you.

Dates for your Diary
22nd April 2007 

St Neots Spring Clean  
Eaton’s Residents meeting at 2pm  

at the Ice Cream Kiosk in the Riverside Car Park 

28th April 
Camera Club exhibition – Priory Centre 

 5th and 7th May 2007 
Local History Exhibition/Sale of history Booklets 

and Research of Eatons Archives 
St. Mary’s Church. Time – 10am – 4pm 

7th May 2007 
May Day Celebrations Eaton Socon Village Green.

13th May 2007, 27th May 2007,  
24th June 2007, 15th July 2007 

Opening of the Eaton Socon Village Cage  
2.00pm – 4.00pm  Free Admission,  

School Lane, Eaton Socon. 

4th May and continues throughout May
Local History Month Starts. See inside this issue.

1st June 2007
last date for entries into the Neat Street 

Competition. Judging will take place during July

10th June 2007 
Open Gardens, programmes for sale on  

Eaton Socon Village Green from 1pm on the day

Through out June/July/August 
Peter Ibbetts walks around St Neots  

meet on Tuesdays at 7.15pm  
by the Day Column in St Neots Market Square

Registered Charity No.1110148

Mayday Celebrations
Monday 7th May 2007  
Eaton Socon Village Green
12 noon through to 4pm
2pm - Crowning of the May Queen
3pm - Presentation of the Community Cup
4pm - Drawing of the raffle

• Maypole Dancing 
• Majorettes 
• Barbecue 
• Refreshments 
• Stalls
 

Local History Exhibition/ Sale of history Booklets  
and Research of Eatons Archives

5th and 7th May 2007 

A warm welcome awaits you at
Eatons Evangelical Church

meeting on Sundays at 
Crosshall School, Gt.North Road

Family Service - 10.30am
Evening events as advertised
‘Energise’ for 11-16’s - monthly

Further information 
www.eatons-church.org.uk

C & A Hurst Opticians
Registered Opticians

& Contact Lenses
359, Great North Road Eaton Socon

Telephone: 01480 406002Please note – we are not a political group. We are supported
by all political parties and are not part of one. 

Lots more news and views inside.
If you have any news or views 
please send to the Chairman 

no later than 15th October 2007 
for inclusion in the next issue.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Dates for your Diary
16th September 2007 

Eaton Socon Lock Up opening 
School Lane  2pm – 4pm

13th October 2007 
Bulb Planting Queens Court  10am – 11am 

16th October 2007 
ESCA  AGM Bushmead School 7pm 

20th October 2007 
Green Fair  Priory Centre 10am – 4pm  

7th December 2007 
Christmas Carols Eaton Socon Green 6pm

SCAN
Registered Charity No.1110148

Meet our New Vicar
In June 2007 our new young energetic vicar Tim Robb was 
inaugurated into St Mary’s Church, Eaton Socon.
Tim grew up in Christchurch, New Zealand in a Christian family with 
his parents, his older brother Chris and younger sister Sarah Jane, both 
of whom are now married and have children. On leaving school he went 
to Canterbury University in New Zealand to read music. In 1994 he 

assisted Andrew Maries during his New Zealand tour and decided to come to the UK to read theology 
at London Bible College (now London School of � eology). During his time at the college he met his 
wife Julie and they were married in July 1998.
In September 1998 he began working for Watford Parish Church, St Mary’s, as their director of music 
and also for the All Souls Orchestra of All Souls Church, Langham Place. He became more involved 
with St Mary’s Church as time progressed and in September 2001 he began training for ordination at 
Bristol. In July 2003 he became curate at Christ Church, Bedford. During his time there Tim and Julie 
had a daughter Sarah and in May this year be moved to Eaton Socon.
In Tim’s spare time he enjoys music, photography, socialising, eating out, 1893 New Zealand Second 
Sideface Advertisement Stamps and spending time with his family.
Tim’s wife Julie also grew up in a Christian family in Peckham, South East London. On leaving school 
she went to Cardiff  University to read Biochemistry, after which she qualifi ed as a Dietician and 
worked at Guys Hospital. On reading � eology at London Bible College Julie fell in love with the 
subject, met Tim and also completed a PhD in New Testament (Kings College, London).
In between being a full time mother and wife Julie works as a freelance lecturer and tutor. During 
her spare time she enjoys music, singing, reading and time with her family. She says that she doesn’t 
do sewing, arranging fl owers or making scones, but 
Tim will make scones. � eir daughter Sarah is 3 
years old has lots of energy, enjoys music, reading, 
playing hide and seek, cutting things up and loves 
her blue teddy. 
Tim promises to be a very active vicar and when 
you see him out and about please say hello. Both 
Tim and Julie are very welcoming. � ey will get 
involved and look forward to meeting everyone in 
the parish (perhaps not quite everyone as the parish 
is so large !) 

Christine Bettis
Christine has left Eaton Socon and is now 
working in a new job in Scotland. Christine 
was on the ESCA Committee for several 
years and she has been a great asset to the 
community. Since arriving in Eaton Socon a 
few years ago she has been actively planting 
bulbs, opening her garden, organising mince 
pies for the Christmas Carols, helping with 
the carnival and many other jobs. 
On the committee she has held the posts 
of Chairman, Treasurer and ESCAN co-
ordinator  – all of which she has carried out 
fantastically well. Her husband Keith will 
soon join her in Scotland and I am sure that 
we would all like to wish them all the best for 
their new life in Scotland.

Church Dates
Sunday 30th September 2007 

Harvest Festival 
4pm Harvest Tea, 5:30pm Songs of Praise

Saturday 24th November 2007 
Christmas Craft Fair
2-4pm in the Church
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Booklet News and Reviews
Ever wished to know about life in Cow Lane, Peppercorns Lane and School 
Lane or Ackerman Street, Woods Lane and Mill Lane then this year’s booklet 
may answer some of those questions. Focussing on the lanes that make up 
the old village centre of Eaton Socon this years history booklet includes 
information on the Millers Arms, the Falcon Pub, the Cock Pub (later the 
Manor House) the glove factory, the River Mill, the Eaton Socon Academy, 
River Farm and lots more. Read about the Thody family who farmed some of 
the land for over 100 years, the Peppercorn family at The Manor House, the 
Hobson family at the Mill, the vicar’s family who built a house near Castle 
Hill and lots more.
Or, if you have family that has lived here for several generations the Burials 
booklet is now available. This lists people who were buried in Eaton Socon 
Churchyard from 1813 – 2002.
All these booklets are available in the St Neots Reference Library and the 
County Archives offices in Bedford and Huntingdon.
The ESCA books are written by ESCA for anyone with an interest in the 
Eatons. All profits are used to support ESCA projects within the Eatons and 
no profits go to Committee members.
If you wish to buy these books they can also be obtained  from “ESCA”, 3 
Collingwood Road, Eaton Socon, St Neots, Hunts, PE19 8JQ  using the form 
below.

  ORDER FORM      I wish to order the following books -

I enclose a cheque for £ _______ made payable to ESCA.

Name_ _________________________________________________________

Address ________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________
 (Postage and Packing free to Eatons and St Neots residents )

Additions and Corrections	
We do not always get it right and we welcome 
corrections or extra information for any of our 
history booklets. Many local residents help out 
with compiling these booklets and we know that 
many more have valuable knowledge. If you can 
help us to record our history with information, 
photos, maps or documents please contact  
Sue on 01480 216065.

Who’s Who in ESCA
Chairman	 Sue Jarrett 	 216065
Treasurer	 Christine Bettis	 392829
May Weekend Organiser	 Muriel Sharpe 	
Open Gardens Organiser	 Situation Vacant
History Co-ordinator	 Sue Jarrett	 216065 
ESCAN Editor	 Christine Bettis	 392829 
ESCAN Publisher	 Stuart Fairweather	 213555
 
For all correspondence
Letters to ESCA, articles	 3 Collingwood Road,  
and adverts for ESCAN	 Eaton Socon, St Neots,  
	 Cambs. PE19 8JQ
email address:	 esca@freeuk.com 
website:	 www.escan.org.uk 

Eaton Socon in Character ____ copies at  £2.50
Eaton Socon at Work ____ copies at  £2.50
Recalling 60 Years On (the fire that destroyed the church) ____ copies at  £2.50
A Year in the Life of the Eatons (1992) ____ copies at  £2.50
The Eatons at War ____ copies at  £2.50
Trails around the Eatons (revised in 1998) ____ copies at  £3.00
The Inns and Outs of the Eatons (rewritten in 1998) ____ copies at  £3.00
The River in the Eatons ____ copies at  £3.00
The Ways and Wherefores of the Eatons ____ copies at  £3.00
School Admission Registers 1910 – 1965 ____ copies at  £3.50
Little End Hamlet ____ copies at  £3.50
Cross Hall Ford Hamlet – The Osborne Empire ____ copies at  £4.00
Maltmans Gardens – (Health Centre area) ____ copies at  £7.50
Eaton Ford - The Millers and the Masons ____ copies at  £7.50
Cross Hall– The lost hamlet of Eaton Ford ____ copies at  £6.00
Eaton Socon – The Village Lanes ____ copies TBA
Eaton Socon Burials Registers 1813 – 2002” ____ copies at  £6.00
Church and Churchyard Survey ____ copies at  £7.50
Eaton Socon Cemetery 1930 – 2002 ____ copies at  £7.50
Eaton Socon Censuses and Electoral Registers are available on request.

Street Lighting 
0800 253529 and report the number on the 

lamp-post, the street name and town. 

St Neots Town Council 
01480 388911

Police   01480 456111

Gas Emergency   0800 111 999

Electricity Emergency 
24 Seven    0800 783 8838 

EME   0800 056 8090

Water Emergencies  
08457 145 145

Huntingdonshire District Council 
General enquiries – 01480 388388 

Out of hours emergencies - 01480 434167 
Fly Tipping – 01480 388640

Useful Numbers



Local History Month
Local History month begins with a talk at the 
St Neots Local History Society Meeting on 
4th May on ‘The Causeway to St Ives bridge’ 
at 7.30pm at Eynesbury C of E School. This is 
followed by our free local history exhibition 
in Eaton Socon Church on Sat 5th and Mon 
7th May – this years booklet and exhibition 
is all about the centre of Eaton Socon village. 
History booklets will be on sale and Eaton 
Socon Archives can be researched. For quiet 
research it would be better to visit on Saturday. 
The month continues with a variety of talks and 
walks - details and costs of all the events will be 
available at the Museum and the Library. Sue 
Jarrett from ESCA will be giving a talk on ‘50 
Pubs in Eaton Socon Parish’ on Thursday May 
24th at St Neots Library at 7.30pm and will be 
leading a walk around Eaton Ford on May 29th 
at 7.30pm. 

Yoga
Fridays 1.30pm to 3.00pm
Jubilee Hall, Eaton Socon

Contact Cherie  
01480 394150
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WASHING MACHINES

DRYERS

COOKERS

DISHWASHERS

MICROWAVES
LOCAL ESTABLISHED  

BUSINESS 

Tel: 01480 212426

Blue Plaques
As we go to print the blue plaques have been 
approved and have been ordered. We are the first 
group in this area to have heritage boards and a 
group of blue plaques so we should feel privileged. 
Our heritage in the Eatons is unique – having 
the Great North Rd running through the parish, 
beerhouses and coaching inns such as the White 
Horse and the Cock Pub, the Union Workhouse, 
industries such as the basket weavers and the Eaton 
Socon Brewery. It is great to see so many people 
reading the boards and soon the plaques will be in 
place. When they appear leaflets will be available 
in the Museum and Library to show the position of 
the boards and plaques.  

SKIP N GO
1 Cubic yrd Bags

1 ton Soil, Rubble, etc

Discount on Second Bag

Grab hire services

Sand, Gravel, soil, compost

 

At competitive rates 
Call for a quote

Fast friendly service

Tel: 07821 323271

Chairman’s Address
A short chairman’s notes this time as there is so much going on this summer. After our plea for help on 
the committee we have had one volunteer who has very kindly taken on the job of organising May Day. 
This is a very important job, as the event cannot just happen without a lot of help. We are still looking 
for help for the Open Gardens event. The Open Garden programme can be compiled easily but we 
need someone to co-ordinate the gardens and meet the gardeners who are kind enough to show their 
gardens. We will also soon need an Editor & Co-ordinator for this newsletter as Christine is moving on 
to pastures green. If you are interested please let me know.

Please read the newsletter carefully and enjoy some or all of the various events taking place – May Day, 
Local History Month with its walks and talks, Open Gardens, Neat Street and St Neots in Bloom. We 
are planning a fantastic summer – so enjoy yourselves and hope for some wonderful weather.

If you would like to offer some help at any of these events please contact Sue J. on 01480 216065 or 
ESCA, 3 Collingwood Rd, Eaton Socon, Cambs, PE19 8JQ

Sudbury Meadow
A quick reminder that Sudbury Meadow is on Crosshall 
Road, a few metres from The Barley Mow pub, next to 
Regatta Meadow.  It is open all the time.  The padlocks on the 
gates are for Radar key holders to unlock and swing the gate 
wide open for wheelchairs or motorised buggies.  The rest of 
us lift the latch!  Please keep to the footpaths, either gravel or 
mown grass, so that the plants and animals are not disturbed.

We were delighted to receive another seat in January, donated 
by members of the Rotary Club, St Neots St Mary’s.  Many 
thanks to you all for this.  It is already being used and should 
be a good place to sit and watch the bird life in the meadow.

We have an alien amongst us!  Last autumn, we found two 
Harlequin Ladybirds at Sudbury Meadow.  These foreign 
insects have received a lot of publicity lately.  We are looking 
for extra volunteers to take on recording the ladybirds at 
Sudbury Meadow, so that we can monitor the progress of the 
newcomers.  The survey is part of the national one, being run 
from the Biological Records Centre at Monks Wood.  Do get 
in touch if you would like to help.

Finally, thank you to all dog walkers who clear up after their 
dogs at Sudbury Meadow.  Not only does it make it more 
pleasant for visitors, but also for those of us working on site.

Friends of Sudbury Meadow 
www.sudburymeadow.org.uk 
or 01480 374792

Neat Street 
This popular event is now in its fourth year with 
Eaton Ford winning twice and Eaton Socon 
once. It is now time to enter your street for this 
years competition so get together with your 
neighbours and enter for Neat Street 2007. 
Longer streets can be split into smaller sections. 
Closing date for entries is 1st June 2007
Your road will be judged on the following: -
•  �The absence of weeds on kerbs and gutters
•  The abbess of any litter 
•  �Maintained front gardens or 

frontages
•  Unobstructed pavements
We already have a number of streets 
entered, why not enter yours 
today, by contacting  
Sue Jarrett on 216065.



Eaton Socon Youth Cricketers
The history of Eaton Socon Cricket Club is long and chequered. Cricket has been played in Eaton 
Socon for over 150 years, being a big social event for the whole village. One of the earliest sites 
for the club was in the garden of Eaton house, owned by the Wilkinson family, which is 
currently used by Radio Links. The first game was held there in 1855, on a Tuesday 
afternoon, Tuesdays being half-day shop closing, thus enabling the local 
tradesmen and shopkeepers to take part.

The cricket ground was moved to various places in the village over the 
years, ending up from 1936 at the current site off Peppercorns Lane, on 
land owned by the McNish family, next to the Pightle. This is the little 
haven of peace where cricket matches take place at weekends during the 
summer. It is not just men hitting a ball with a bat for a few hours, but a 
social scene that involves the whole family. There is nothing nicer than sitting in the sun watching cricket 
on a warm Sunday afternoon, glass in hand, watching your husband or son (or daughter!) play a game that is both 
entertaining and civilised, where no-one argues with the Umpire. The membership of the cricket club often contains 
grandfathers, sons and grandchildren of the same families all contributing to and enjoying the Club.

The importance of youth development was first highlighted in the 50’s, when a Youth Team was founded. However, in 
the 90’s, certain far-sighted and dedicated members realised that the future of the club, and cricket in general, lay in 
promoting youth cricket and retaining the colts within the club, introducing them to men’s cricket. As a result, Eaton 
Socon now has Youth teams at U11, U13 and U15 ages, which are all forces to be reckoned with. Many young players 
have gone on to County level cricket. Currently, over 50 children, boys and girls, from 8 to 15, attend cricket training 
sessions. Eaton Socon has two men’s teams, and in 2006, a Youth development team was successfully formulated to 
give promising youngsters an introduction to adult cricket. 

To encourage the children to practise, Eaton Socon Cricket Club wants to replace the old, unusable cricket nets 
with new Astroturf nets. Unfortunately, these will cost around £12,000 to rebuild. To raise this amount, the Club 
are holding many fundraising events, including a Race Night and various sponsored events to be carried out by the 
children. If you can help in any way, and would like to donate time, money or effort,  
please contact Chris Mckay on 01480-393580.  	 Angela Donnelly

QUIZ – all answers will be found  
on the new Heritage Boards

1. In 1900 School Lane was called 
...................................................................................................
2. Where could the largest newts be found?
...................................................................................................
3. �What was the phone number of Haile Weston 

drinks ?
...................................................................................................
4. �Cavendish Court was built on which Charity 

land?
...................................................................................................
5. �Which pub was also called the Union Parade 

Hotel? 
...................................................................................................
6. �Who stayed at the Bell after winning the Victoria 

Cross ?
...................................................................................................

For your chance to win a £10.00 Barretts Gift 
Voucher, please send your answers to  
3 Collingwood Road, Eaton Socon,  
St Neots, Cambs. PE19 8JQ 
Name__________________________________
Address ________________________________
_ ______________________________________
_ ______________________________________
_ ______________________________________
_ ______________________________________

7. �Who kept traction engines on  
the Health Centre site ?

...................................................................................................
8. �How many arches were on the old bridge across 

the river ?
...................................................................................................

WIN a  

£10.00  
Barretts  

Gift Voucher

May Day 
Celebrations  
May 7th 2007 
on Eaton Socon Green  

12 noon – 4pm 
It is not too late to book your stall for 
this year’s May Day or to offer some 
entertainment. Join us in Eaton Socon for 
a traditional May Day Celebration with 
May Pole Dancers and crowing of the 
May Queen, entertainment, stalls, BBQ, 
refreshments and a local history exhibition 
in the church. If you wish to book a stall 
or offer entertainment please contact 
ESCA, 3 Collingwood Rd, Eaton Socon, 
Cambs. PE19 8JB  

Gardens uk
Designed Gardens

Site Clearence
Hedge Cutting, All

Tree work undertaken
6 inch wood chipper

Stump removal
Aggregate and compost
Supplies, Block Paving,

Grass Cutting, etc

At competitive rates  
 

Call for a quote

Tel: 07821 323271

PARKS 
THERAPY CENTRE

86 Cambridge Street 
St Neots

PHYSIOTHERAPY
ACUPUNCTURE

PODIATRY/CHIROPODY
PILATES

SPORTS INJURIES
BACK CARE

CHINESE HERBALISM
YOGA

TOTAL PATIENT CARE

01480 394715
www.parksphysiotherapy.com

As we did not have a single entry for the quiz, here it is again. - All answers will 
be found on the new Heritage Boards, these are placed at Eaton Socon Rivermill, 
Eaton Socon Green, Little End (near B & Q), Bunny Lane (Nelson Rd), Eaton 
Ford Green, Maltmans Gardens (near the Health Centre corner), Cross Hall Ford 
(near the Barley Mow) and Cross Hall (opposite the Eaton Oak).



Did you think Neighbourhood Watch was a thing 
of the past, well its not. It is alive and kicking and 
looking for more residents within the Eatons to 
take part. If you are interested in keeping an eye on 
your local area of the Eatons please contact Angie 
Walters on 01480 422957 or alternatively angie.
walters@cambs.pnn.police.uk

Neighbourhood Watch

WANTED  
by the St Neots Camera Club

If you are, or know of, a couple who were 
married in the St. Neots area in 1947 and will, 
therefore, be celebrating 60 years of marriage 

(Diamond Wedding Anniversary) in 2007,  
please contact St. Neots Camera Club. 01480 - 218575. 

TRADITIONAL 
SWEET SHOP

4 Cross Keys Mall, St. Neots

01480 356665
Pop in and see if we have your 

favourites amongst our 200+ jars

AMERICAN JELLY BELLY BEANS

sharon brown
garden designs

• imaginative designs • planting plans  
• garden surveys • planting service •  

• maintenance advice •  
• project management •

• free initial visit •

01480 219890

sharon@sharonbrown.net 
www.sharonbrown.net

MOBILE CAR SERVICING  
AND TUNING

Pre - MoT checks and general repairs at your 
home or work place by reliable professional 

mechanic with all the  
latest diagonistic equipment call

AUTO DIAGNOSTICS
on 01480 385200 or 07973 765220

Ask for Derek
www.mobileautodiagnostics.co.uk

A J OFFORD & CO
CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS

Fixed fees agreed in advance:
Sub cont. accounts + Tax/R £150

Full accounts from £240
Tax Return £60

Call Tony, with no obligation on 

Mob 07940 407813 
Evenings 01480 471020

ESCA Community Cup 2007 
Thank you for your nominations why not come and see the 

presentation of the Community Cup at our May Day Celebrations the 
presentation should take place at 3pm, on Eaton Socon Village Green. 

We hope to see you all there to congratulate our winner.

Daffodil Planting 
If you have an area of green grass in your area that you think would benefit 

from a splash of colour in the Spring and you know a few neighbours  
willing to give us a hand. Please let us know,  

and we could be planting Daffodils in your area next October.  
Tel. Sue Jarrett on 01480 216065

Whitehall Plastics is your roofline specialist for fascia, soffits, downpipes, 
cladding and gutter replacement and the approved contractor for RubberBond 
EPDM flat roof solutions.

Improving the exterior of your home will help maintain your property’s value 
and save time spent on unnecessary repair or maintenance of your roofline 
products whilst enjoying total peace of mind with their individual, professional, 
quality service.

Whitehall Plastics has recently been approved by the Consumer Protection 
Association. You now get immediate peace of mind knowing that your money 
is completely protected. It even covers you if there are any future defects from 
the work that was carried out. Whitehall Plastics is a responsible company 
with a vested interest in looking after you. 

Their guarantee covers the products and the installation, even guaranteeing 
that the colour will look as good in 20 years’ time as it did on day one thanks 
to the excellent qualities of the products and its 20-year extended guarantee! 
Strict ISO 9002 standards are enforced throughout all aspects of production, 
quality assurance, maintenance and despatch. Once fitted, your roofline is then 
maintenance free.

For flat roofs, the unique RubberBond EPDM flat-roofing system has proved 
its effectiveness from the freezing conditions of Alaska to the glaring sun of the 
desert – no surprise then that it carries a 20-year guarantee!

Replace those rotting timbers once and for all. Imagine no more painting and 
instead an attractive, time-saving, maintenance-free roofline.

For your no-obligation inspection and quotation, call Whitehall Plastics  
on 01638 507730 or check out www.whitehallplastics.co.uk

Advertisers Profile 



Tel: 01480 216374
Email: sales@stneotsmotorcompany.co.uk

(opposite The Highwayman)

St Neots Camera Club Exhibition
On Saturday 28th April 2007, in the Priory Centre, the newly formed St. Neots 
& Area Community Archive Group will display photographs and documents so 
far collected for the online archive website (www.ccan.co.uk). This display will 
form part of the annual exhibition of work by The St. Neots & District Camera 
Club, which this year will incorporate the entries for the photographic print 
competition, named St Neots ‘As I See It’, (organised by the Camera Club and 
the Town Crier newspaper). There will also be photographic presentations by 
local schools and a print display by St. Neots Museum

Below you can see two images of the Duloe Windmill, we hope it will make 
everyone aware of the importance of recording our history, as gradually old 
photographs of buildings and people are not thought not to be so important in 
this modern day and are being lost along with records of our history. 

Do You Remember Herman?
Well what have I started? I went on holiday to Scotland for 2 
weeks in November / December and when I returned there 
were 15 messages on my answer machine all to do with 
Herman, along with notes dropped through my door. Thank 
you to Cindy Abbott, Sandra Folbig, Sue Houghton, Jenny 
Griffiths, Mrs Bailey and everyone else who left a message 
about Herman on my answer machine and to Sue de Fraine & 
Linda Jewell who dropped me a line. I really did not expect this 
level of response! I apologise for not returning all your calls but 
I did appreciate them.

I know have a few copies of the recipe which, when I have time 
I will retype with all your added extras like sprinkling demerara 
sugar or melted butter over the top of the cake. I am also 
looking to try making this cake myself, well those that know me 
well know that’s a little white lie, as my better half will probably 
make it, I am useless in the kitchen! So if anybody has a batch 
on the go please give me a call & if the timing is right I’ll take a 
cupful off your hands. Thank you once again to all of you that 
got in touch.

Christine Bettis 01480 392829

Cambridgeshire Community Archives 
Network  www.ccan.co.uk

You may have read in the newspapers or seen on TV 
recently about the new Cambs Community Archives 
website. The St Neots area now has a group and ESCA is 
involved. The website already has over 100 photos of St 
Neots, Eaton Socon, Eaton Ford, Eynesbury and nearby 
villages. If you have any old photos, videos or memories 
then why not share them with others. All photos will be 
scanned and returned to their owners so this is a good way 
to share those memories with others and keep our history 
live. Come along to our exhibition over the May weekend 
with your photos and memories and ask to speak to Sue. 
Members of the website archive group will be there on 
Saturday.

Duloe Windmill  1910 - 1920  and as it is in 2007



St Neots Spring Clean
St Neots Town Council have asked 
ESCA if they will take part in a 
town wide rubbish clear up. The 
Committee has agreed to take part 
and we wondered if you would 
like to join us. As yet we have not 
decided which part of the Eatons we 
are going to clean but it will probably 
be around the Riverside Park area of 
Eaton Ford. We are meeting at 2pm 
outside the Ice Cream Kiosk in the 
Riverside Car Park, we will bring the 
rubbish bags and a selection of hand 
held litter pickers for you to use, we 
hope to see you there.

Fitness-Pilates 
Mon 6.15 – 7.15pm & Tues 9.45 – 10.45am 
★ �Berkley Street Methodist Church Hall, 

Eynesbury 
A gentle, fun but effective Fitness-Pilates class for all levels.  Using resistance bands and 
Pilates-based exercises to get a flatter tummy, stronger more flexible back and better posture.  
There is a nice relaxation to finish off the session too!

Fitness-Balls ★ NEW ★ 
Mon evenings 7.20 – 8.15pm ★ Berkley Street Methodist Church Hall, Eynesbury 
A fun, bouncy & effective workout on the stability ball for all levels.  This class will bring the fun-
factor back into exercise and make your body feel toned and exercised!!  Bring your own ball or 
borrow/buy one from Mel (first time only!)

Legs, Bums & Tums 
Tuesday evening 6.20 – 7.20pm ★ Little Paxton Village Hall  
An amazingly fun and easy to follow low-impact LBT class to burn fat as well as tone your 
thighs, bottom & tummy.  Great music, excellent exercise and a fabulous body as a result!!! 

Fitness-Pilates (Beginner) 
Tuesday evening 7.25 – 8.25pm ★ Little Paxton Village Hall 
Gentle, controlled and effective exercises for strengthening the back, toning the tummy, 
improving posture & balance!  A nice relaxation and stretch finishes the session too!  

Pay As You Go ★ No Need to Book ★ Just Turn Up ★ FREE First Class ★ Mats are Provided

FREE FIRST CLASS TO ALL NEW PARTICIPANTS
Contact Mel for a full class timetable or information on personal training on: 

T: 01480 404670 m: 07900 823553 e: mel@fithaven.co.uk w: www.fithaven.co.uk

Join your local  
meeting today  
and get your weight loss  
off to a flying start

People who attend Weight Watchers 
meetings lose 3 times more weight 

than those who go it alone*

EATON SOCON
Bushmead Primary School 

Bushmead Road
Tuesday 7.00pm

ST NEOTS
Priory Centre, Priory Lane

Wednesday 10.00am, 6.00pm

For other meetings in your 
area call 08457 123 000  

or visit our online  
meeting finder at  

www.weightwatchers.co.uk

* Journal of American Medical Association 2003

QUICK 
AND EASY 

START
A ten week recreational 

course starts  
Monday 23rd April.   

7pm – 9pm

For more details phone 
01480 379106

Or see our web site 

www.huntingdon.ac.uk

Practical 
Gardening for 

Beginners
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Piano Lessons
Mrs Sho-Jen Dowell BMus (Hon.) CT ABRSM

• Learn to play the Piano •  

• Music Theory •  

• Piano accompaniment • 

• Exam preparation •

One to one lessons for all ages and abilities

Free consultation!!
For more information, please contact me on

Tel: 01480   380027 (Eaton Socon)
Email: shojen_dowell@yahoo.co.uk

Open Gardens 
Our Open Gardens event will be going ahead again this year on the 
10th June, if you would like to ‘Open’ your garden to help a local 
charity please contact Sue Jarrett on 216065. We have a dedicated set of 
followers, those who open their gardens and those who walk round, so 
please if you can spare a lazy afternoon in June come & join the team. 
Even if you don’t have a garden to show but would like to lend a hand 
organising before hand or selling programmes on the village green on 
the day please give us a call.

St Neots has entered 
the Anglia in Bloom 
competition and judg-
ing will take place in 
July. There will also be 
a competition for front 
gardens in June and 
details of this event will 
be available in St Neots 
Priorities. If you do not 
receive The Priorities 
leaflet please let the 
Town Council know 
and they will monitor 
the situation care-
fully to ensure that all 
residents receive their 
free copy.

St Neots in Bloom
With the coming of the railways travel on the Great North Rd became less 
attractive and the coaching inns lost some of their visitors. While some of the 
smaller inns in Eaton Socon survived Henry Walker at the Cock Pub went 
bankrupt. It was said at the bankruptcy court that ‘the misfortunes which have 
befallen him have arisen from no misconduct of his own, but simply from the 
sad reverses of his business, occasioned by the establishment of the Rail Roads’. 
The freehold estate was mortgaged for £2,500 and the estimated value was now 
only £1,000. 

In September 1845 the fixtures and fittings of the building were sold over 
several days and the sale document is a small booklet detailing all the items. 
Seventeen bedrooms were noted – including a Balloon Bedroom, a Chintz 
Bedroom, Sun Bedroom, dressing rooms, a London Sitting room, a York Sitting 
Room, an Oxford Sitting Room, a Dolphin Room, store rooms, a compact 
brewery, a wine cellar, a beer cellar and lots more. The sale included 470 ounces 
of plate. 94 pairs of sheets, 160 tablecloths and 40 feather beds. 

So what happened to the Cock Pub – it was sold to a Mr Peppercorn who then 
named the property The Manor 
House and it became a family 
home for many years. In the 
mid 1960’s it was demolished 
and several houses were built 
on the land – now Manor 
House Close at the entrance 
to Peppercorns Lane.

Sale of the Cock Pub in 1845



Proud to be Loud (P2BL) 
The innovative Proud to be Loud (P2BL) holiday scheme runs along the lines the children and 
young people want. This means that from day one, organisers sit down with them at the end of the 
day to ask what they liked and what was not so good. Every day is tweaked based on the comments 
received from the day before. And every holiday the scheme runs, the programme is amended from 
the previous one so that it is even more relevant. This active participation by users in deciding what 
activities to run, has led to a scheme that is popular and attracts the same faces back each time. 
One thing that is always popular is using hammer beads to make iron-on pictures, and there is an 
increasing move towards girls’ only football. Often boys are so proficient at football that the girls 
may welcome some protected time to hone their skills in the sport. 

Haysha Buss (age 12) says “It’s a great way to socialise, meet new people and have fun. Plus your 
parents get some time off.”

P2BL is an open access scheme, meaning you have to book up on a ‘first come first serve’ basis, but 
it also aims to offer places to those families who most need support. Not everyone can afford the 
usual options for childcare during school holidays, which can be a real problem for working parents. 
Therefore, organisers will be looking to offer places for children and young people who are not 
occupied during the day. If you find yourself worrying about where your children can go where they 
will enjoy the school holidays, without spending and arm and a leg, get in touch to book your place. 
This free scheme is open to all children and young people between the ages of 10 and 14 years in St 
Neots and surrounding villages. 

The scheme is funded from a variety of sources and benefits from the support of key organisations 
such as Huntingdonshire District Council, Cambridgeshire County Council, St Neots Town 
Council, Luminus and Cambridgeshire Constabulary. Staff or money from these organisations is 
provided in recognition of the importance of providing holiday activities for this age group.

If you are interested in finding out more about the scheme,  
call Gary Spackman on 07770343238 or email gary.spackman@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Great North Rd speed bumps 
Do you have any comments about the speed bumps on the Great North Rd ? Some 
residents have complained to us about the size and unevenness? Contact ESCA with 
your views.

Young Woman Engineer of 
the Year Award and an OBE
Congratulations to 24 yr old Suzanne Stamford of 
Eaton Socon who beat hundreds of others to win 
the 2006 Young Engineer of the Year Prize. In the 
Middle East she led a skilled team of 50 technicians 
maintaining all the army’s robotic wheelbarrows 
used to tackle suspect explosive devices and other 
electronic machinery. She is also responsible for 
looking after the development, training, welfare and 
morale of the technicians in her platoon. Well done 
Suzanne.

Congratulations also to Toni Eastwood from Eaton 
Socon who was made an OBE in the New Year 
Honours List for her work in providing resources and 
support for women in business. Her award was for 
services to equal opportunities. Toni said – ‘All I ever 
wanted to do is help women achieve their dreams and 
aspirations.’ Well done Toni

I have been unable to 
contact Diana who regularly 
provides a write up on the 
Cats Protection League so 
here’s a little bit from me, the 
Editor.

I am a supporter of the CPL and have been for many 
years, since as early as I can remember we have had cats 
in the family, most of them strays or re-homed. When 
I left home to live on my own I visited the CPL in my 
hometown in Hertfordshire and fell in love with Lucky. 
He was a big, black & white cat, with a stumpy 1-inch 
long tail & no hair on his collar line. He was 6 years old 
when he came to live with me and lived to the age of 13. 
It took a while for him to trust me, I don’t think he was 
treated well in his first home, but with time we became 
good pals. When he was about 10 years old I moved 
to Eaton Socon and moved in with my now husband, 
Keith. I was worried that Lucky would not take to Keith 
& Keith wasn’t that fussed about cats so was this a recipe 
for disaster, no quite the opposite I actually lost my best 
buddy to Keith, the two of them became best pals. In 
time we lost Lucky to cancer, it was all over very quick, 
within a week he was gone. Now we have Gizzy who 
again is black & white, and again has been re-homed. 
We adopted Gizzy when she was about 6 years old, I 
like them that age because most are house trained. We 
have looked after her for just over 3 years now and again 
her & Keith have a better bond, but I don’t mind, I get a 
snuggle from her every now & then.
There are so many cats out there that need homes so 
if you are looking to re-home one please give CPL a 
call. If you can not provide a home for a cat how about 
dropping into their shop in Cross Keys and supporting 
them with a purchase or maybe dropping off some of 
your unwanted Christmas presents for them to sell on. 
Unfortunately they are not able to sell electrical goods 
and would be grateful if you could find alternative homes 
for these items.
You can contact them by ringing the branch number 
01480 476696. 

St Neots & District 
Cats Protection


